
 

 
 
 
September 9, 2015 
 
VIA U.S. MAIL 
Mr. James P. Bateman 
Attorney at Law 
Bateman Law Offices, Ltd. 
800 Hart Road, Suite 311 
Barrington, IL 60010  
 
RE: 15-FOIA-180 Commuter Parking Lot Agreements 
 
Dear Mr. Bateman: 
  
We are in receipt of your request for information pursuant to the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 
ILCS 140/1 et seq. (“FOIA”).  
 
On September 1, 2015, we received your request for any and all agreements between Metra and the 
Village of Barrington relative to the commuter parking lots located in the Village of Barrington, Illinois 
(“Request”).   
 
We previously provided your office with documents by way of Metra’s file transfer protocol site on 
August 27, 2015, in response to your request dated August 12, 2015.  While FOIA allows a public body 
to deny duplicative requests from the same requestor as being unduly burdensome, 5 ILCS 140/3(g), we 
are again providing you with the following documents per the enclosed compact disc: 
 

• A copy of the Parking Lot Management Agreement Between the Commuter Rail Division of the 
Regional Transportation Authority and the Village of Barrington dated May 10, 1993; and  

• FTA Grant Agreements numbers IL-90-X075-01 and IL-90-X351 relating to commuter parking 
lots in the Village of Barrington. 
 

If I can be of further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen E. Haton 
Freedom of Information Officer 
FOIA@metrarr.com 
 
Enclosure 
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